BOARD ACTION

Policy:

N/A

Title:

Statement on Ending the Withholding of Student Transcripts

Background:

In September 2021, House Bill 110 Section 3345.027 Prohibition on Withholding Student
Transcripts was introduced. The bill requires institutions of higher education to release
transcripts to potential employers even if the student has an outstanding balance owed to the

institution.

In January of 2022, Edison State made the decision to no longer withhold transcripts for any

reason. All student transcript requests made for any reason are processed even if the student
has an outstanding debt with us.

Impact on Student Success: By not withholding a transcript, students will have the ability to

continue their education elsewhere without starting over.

Impact on Budget: NA

Recommendation: Reaffirm the importance of not withholding a student’s transcript for any reason.

Does this replace an existing policy? No
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